
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRIST CHURCH Manlius, New York 

 
 

Rector’s Meditation 
 

 Life and death are often mixed. This month, we Episcopalians observe Lent. We 

remember Jesus’ temptations, his death, and his crucifixion. Outside, however, spring is 

coming. It may still be snowing, and it may be cold, but it won’t be for much longer. We’ll 

probably even see daffodils soon! 

 Death comes in the midst of life; life comes in the midst of death. Gwendolyn was born 

two weeks before Helene’s grandmother died. Christmas is on one of the darkest days of the 

year. Our times of sickness, grief, and even our own deaths are those times when Jesus, the 

author of life, is closest to us. 

 Death and life are often mixed – but death is never the end of the story. A person’s story 

of struggle and growth may extend into the next world, but no story ends in darkness and 

despair. In truth, stories do not end: they continue, in life, for eternity.  

 This is a truth we proclaim in the Eucharist, in service to others, and in our own faith 

journeys, but it is a difficult truth to acknowledge when we are in the midst of grief. Doubt 

seems to speak most loudly when we are in sorrow. This doubt is no sin but simply a natural 

part of sorrow. Later, when our grief has less bite, it’s important to reflect on our doubt and our 

struggle so that God can teach us further and deeper wisdom about life - and death. 

 In this season of death, temptation, and struggle, do not try to do everything. Don’t try to 

solve the mysteries of life and death. Don’t try to figure out the nature of God. Simply be with 

God. Look upon Jesus’ face. Sit and allow God to gaze loving upon your face. The most 

important part of any of this is to simply be and remain in love. 
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CONNECTIONS 



 

Service Times 

Sundays 

8:00 and 10:15 am 

 

Clergy and Staff 

Rector Tim Hannon 

Parish Administrator 

Deirdre Popp 

Choir Master Shawn Hebert 

Organist Deborah Cunningham 

Christian Ed. Director  

Rebecca Russel 

Sexton Peter Winkler 

 

Vestry 

Members 

Jeff Amack (Finance) 

Michael Bull (Property) 

Claudia Byrnes (Outreach) 

Craig Byrum (Hospitality) 

John Davies (Christian Education) 

Carmen Denny (Pastoral Care) 

Suzanne Mitchell (Worship) 

Carol Recker-Hughes (Parish 

Development) 

Jim Tifft (Communications) 

 

Wardens 

Candy Wilhite 

Mollie Mills 

 

 

Treasurer 

Anne Whyte 

Clerk 

Lori Gibson 

 

 General Office Hours 

Monday - Wednesday 

8 am to 1 pm 

Thursday 

8 am to 12 pm 
 

Fr. Tim’s Office Hours 

Monday 2 to 3 (at Cafe Kubal) 

Tuesday 11 to 1 

Thursday 2 to 4 

And by appointment 

 

Prayer Chain 

If you need prayer, contact the church 

office or one of the following members: 
 

The Rev. Tim Hannon, Michael Bull,  

Jim Whilhite, Marjorie Edwards, 

Rebecca Russell 
 

Upcoming Events 

 

March 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 – Lenten Fish Fries 

March 5, 12, 19, 26 – Taizé Services  

March 8 – Afternoon Book Group 

March 12 – Daylight Savings Time Begins.  Set 

your clocks forward 1 hour. 

March 28 – Vestry Meeting 

 

April 2 – Palm Sunday 

April 6 – Maundy Thursday 

April 7 – Good Friday 

April 9 – Easter Sunday  

 

 

 

 

  



Parish Lenten Offerings 
 

Taizé Worship Service 
 

During Lent we will hold a Taizé worship service on Sunday evenings at 

7:00 p.m.  Taizé is a style of worship that is quiet, meditative and 

prayerful.  Simple music, scripture readings, prayers, and candlelight set 

a thoughtful tone.  Taizé is an ecumenical community in France which 

draws people from all over the world for shared worship and work while 

living in community.  Taizé services will be offered through Sunday, 

March 26.  They are wonderful as a Lenten discipline or as a time to 

invite people who might not be comfortable with more structured, formal church services, or 

for whom Sunday mornings do not work.  
 

 
 

 
 

We are happy to continue with our Lenten Fish Fries again this year!  This is a big event for 

our parish and the community, and we could not do it without lots of help.  Dwayne Wisbey 

and Michael Bull are the chief Fry Guys, but we also have the expertise of Sharon Wisbey 

and John and Suzanne Ball.  Recruiting for additional helpers this year has expanded the 

roster of people working the phone, being runners, and helping with clean-up.  The needs 

continue to change, so please check out our online sign-up to see when help is needed.  (As 

of February 28, help is needed on March 31 and April 7.) 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1NQ10rGX4ZhFIm0UWsVDrIkw9mYf8vQ19Gz7ki

xwrkV8/edit#gid=0 
 

 

  



Lenten Meditations 
 

In addition to the Forward Day by Day booklets (available in the narthex and in the office 

entryway), Episcopal Relief and Development is making Lenten Meditations available.  This 

series will focus on the question, “Who is My Neighbor?”, with themes inspired by the 

Revised Common Lectionary readings for the Sundays in Lent.  The meditations can be 

received as daily emails, downloaded in a PDF booklet, or read on the website.  Visit 

https://www.episcopalrelief.org/church-in-action/lent/ to learn more.   
 

 
 

Support Ukraine 
 

It has been about a year since the Ukraine was invaded, threatening the freedom and 

democracy of that country and its population.  Many of our parish members responded with 

generous donations to Episcopal Relief & Development through our Diocese, which matched 

our donations.  Since then, seldom do we watch the news without a daily report regarding the 

destruction and loss of life caused by Russia’s continued attacks on Ukraine’s infrastructure 

and people, with no end in sight. 
 

On behalf of the Outreach Committee, I am writing to make anyone interested in sending 

continued financial support to the Ukrainian peoples’ inspiring effort to defend, rebuild and 

care for themselves aware of United 24, which is a global initiative to support Ukraine 

launched on May 5, 2022 by the Ukrainian authorities during the Russian invasion. The link 

to this organization is u24.gov.ua. It includes the 3 options of donating towards Defense and 

Demining, Medical Aid or Rebuilding Ukraine.  Your donations will go directly to this 

initiative, not through Christ Church or our Diocese. 
 

Peter Winkler 
 

 
 

The Rummage Sale is Back 
Time to Spring clean and collect goods for our annual 

rummage sale! The sale will be held April 21st thru 23rd, 

with set-up beginning following church on April 16th.  As 

always, we will need a lot of help to pull this off!  Please 

watch for an online signup, coming soon! 

 

For donations, it would be helpful if clothing is cleaned and 

bagged. Labeling bags/boxes for men, women, infant, 

children also helps!  We collect all kinds of things including 

jewelry, purses, shoes & boots, household items, pots and pans, utensils, dishes, small 

appliances (labeled working or not), furniture, lamps, toys, games and puzzles, CDs, DVDs, 

Records, books, linens (labeled for size if possible), bicycles, sports stuff, computers & 

printers (labeled condition), electronics, tools, holiday, rugs, tables, etc.! (AND MORE!)  

https://www.episcopalrelief.org/church-in-action/lent/


On Being Anglican 

A column about Anglican and Episcopal identity written by Father Tim 

 

 What you see in the picture here is the 

chalice on the Altar. It is mostly a “dressed 

chalice”, but I removed the veil and burse to 

show you what’s underneath it. There are many 

parts of a “dressed chalice”, including items of 

various names in Latin: purificator, paten, pall, 

and corporal. Each of these items serves two 

very practical roles. Together, they draw your 

attention to the Altar and the miracle that will 

happen there: the turning of normal bread and 

wine into the Body and Blood of Jesus Christ. 

Individually, they each serve a single purpose 

to show reverence to the bread and wine. 

 The one I want to discuss today is the corporal, the white cloth upon which the chalice 

sits. On the one hand, the corporal serves an extremely mundane purpose: it catches crumbs 

that might fall on the altar linens and get them dirty. When clearing the Altar after 

Communion, I fold the corporal up so that crumbs don’t get on the floor.  

 We are not, however, just being cleanly about food crumbs, because these crumbs are 

not just bits of food but consecrated Bread crumbs. They are Jesus’ Body. This is true 

regardless of your theology of the Eucharist. Regardless of whether we think the wafer 

becomes Jesus or that it is just a symbol, we know it’s important. We reverence the act of 

coming to the Altar and receiving it, together as a community and individually. Communion 

is the climax of our liturgy and, in many ways, our spiritual lives as Episcopal Christians. 

The presence of the corporal reminds us of this truth. 

 The corporal also teaches us to revere other things as well. We should handle all gifts 

from God as we handle the most blessed sacrament. What if we handled our relationships in 

the same way, with loving care to keep them from being sullied under a metaphorical foot? 

What about the poor and lonely in the world? What about our skills? The corporal isn’t just 

about keeping things clean; it’s also about a life-style choice to remember that, through all 

things, we may encounter God. 

 
 

  



A Habit of Prayer 

A column about developing a personal or family prayer life at home, written by Father Tim. 
 

 The other day, Fiona took a square cracker she was eating, lifted it above her head, and 

cracked it. “Just like Daddy at church!” she said. She was imitating the moment in the liturgy 

called the Fracture, when the bread is broken to distribute to the congregation. There’s a lot 

to say about this: first, that Fiona knew how important this moment is in the liturgy. This 

alone is interesting. Similarly important, however, is that Fiona was imitating this important 

part of the service. She showed knowledge of spiritual depth by pretending to do it herself. 

 It’s often said that children learn through imitation, and that’s true. Priest kids aren’t 

the only ones who imitate the priest - many other kids are fascinated by the movements of the 

Mass. This is especially true of what the priest does during the Eucharistic Prayer. It is 

already a mystery, and children enter into that mystery by trying to be part of it through 

imitating it. 

 When praying at home with your children, or 

when you are with your extended family and say 

grace, remember that children will want to imitate you 

as well. Lean into this penchant among children. 

When you pray, make eye-contact with children and 

motion for them to join you in putting your hands 

together, crossing yourself, or whatever prayer form 

you do. The child may giggle, or follow you solemnly, 

or climb up your back - whatever happens is fine, as 

long as the child sees you doing something special 

during prayer. 

 And ask yourself: what traditions do you want 

to instill in your child or grandchildren? Children will 

pick up on these traditions, especially the physical 

ones. If the child is old enough, you can explain what 

you’re doing, but the important part is that you do 

them together. This is the way we teach our children, 

bring them into the traditions of the church, and help 

them explore what it means to have a deep and loving 

relationship with God in prayer and with the family. 
 

 
 

  



Adult Formation: The Seven Last Words of Christ 
 

As we prepare for Easter this Lent, our Adult Formation on Sunday 

mornings will focus on the seven last words of Christ on the Cross. These 

"last words" carry a lot of beauty, sorrow, grace, and depth. We will 

meditate on these words together and pray with them throughout Lent. We 

will be using Stanley Hauerwas' short book Cross-Shattered Christ as a 

companion to our discussions, though the book is not required. Adult 

formation is from 9:10 to 9:45 and will continue throughout Lent. 

 

 
 

 
 

Sunday Night Book Group 

Prayers in the Night by Tish Harrison Warren 
 

Our Sunday night book group will be reading Tish Harrison 

Warren's book Prayers in the Night. In this work, Warren meditates 

on the lenten themes of loss, vulnerability, and suffering, as well as 

those times when we do not sense God's presence. Warren 

structures her meditation around the liturgical office of Compline, 

the night-time office as found in the monastic tradition and in the 

Book of Common Prayer. All are welcome, even if you can't find 

time to read - the conversation is always good! Please note that 

we'll be changing our meeting time to 4:00 Sunday evenings during 

Lent. 
 

 
 

Second Wednesday of the Month Book Group 
 

The Second Wednesday Book Group meets in the parlor on the second Wednesday of the 

month, from 3:30-5:00 p.m.  
 

Here is the lineup for late winter/spring 2023. Everyone is welcome. You 

need not have read, or finished the book, to enjoy the conversations. All 

are welcome! 
 

March 8: Black Cake by Charmaine Wilkerson 

April 12: Horse by Geraldine Brooks 

May 10: Lessons in Chemistry by Bonnie Garmus 
 

    Donna Cameron-Carter 

Text:315-243-5180 email: donnacamcar@gmail.com 

 

  

mailto:donnacamcar@gmail.com


CPR Class:  John Stephenson has scheduled a CPR Course for Christ Church members at 

the Manlius Fire Dept. on Monday April 10 from 6 pm to 9 pm. Participants will be better 

prepared to use the Church's Automated External Defibrillator (AED) if the need should ever 

arise.  We have met the minimum number needed to run the class, but we may be able to add 

an additional date depending on the number of people interested in taking the course.  The 

cost is $20 per person payable by check made out to "Village of Manlius". 
 

Please contact John at coffee hour, email at johnstephenson1942@gmail.com, or by 

phone/text at 315-560-6010 with questions or to confirm your attendance at the course. 
 

 
 

We will once again be taking up a collection of items for The Child and Adolescent Inpatient 

Psychiatric unit at Strong Memorial Hospital.  Items can be brought to church during the 

month of March and placed in the bin provided.  If you have any questions, please contact 

Sharon Wisbey at sharonwisbey@gmail.com.  Emily Wisbey has been working as a nurse on 

the unit for a number of years and provided the information below.  
 

The Child and Adolescent Inpatient Psychiatric unit at Strong Memorial Hospital takes care 

of patients ages 5-18 with a variety of different acute psychiatric disorders including 

depression, anxiety and others. These patients come to us emergently from the community 

(including Syracuse) to stabilize in a safe environment.  Most patients stay on the unit for 7-

10 days however some stay for much longer depending on safe discharge options.  Items 

such as coloring supplies, playing cards, play doh and stress balls are all utilized at a great 

rate for coping skills and are difficult for us to replenish. 
 

Some patients do not have families who are able to bring them clothing or toiletries. While 

the unit provides scrubs and generic toiletries, these patients could benefit from new donated 

clothing and toiletries such as shampoo, conditioner and body wash to help them feel more 

comfortable while in an unfamiliar environment.   
 

Our unit would greatly appreciate any and all donations! There is still a stigma surrounding 

mental health and your contributions would help to ensure that this vulnerable population is 

still cared for!  Unfortunately, due to the safety concerns on our unit there are many items 

that are not allowed. Please reach out to Sharon if you have any questions! 
 

Below is a list of safe items that would benefit our unit:  

shampoo, conditioner, body wash, hair ties (no metal), hair brushes, composition 

notebooks, markers, colored pencils (no erasers), puzzles for adults/teens, deck of cards, 

card games, teen coloring books, and Play Doh.  They are also looking for clothing 

which would include: sweatpants, sweatshirts, long/short sleeve shirts in a variety of 

sizes (medium to 2XL) and new sports bras. 
 

 

mailto:johnstephenson1942@gmail.com
mailto:sharonwisbey@gmail.com


Take out only dinner on Fridays   

during Lent: February 24 

  March 3 

  March 10 

  March 17 

   March 24 

   March 31 

   April 7-Good Friday 
                  

Christ Church  

407 East Seneca Street,       

                            Manlius  

 

$15 dinner includes: 

fish, french fries,  

cole slaw, and roll 

 

Order by calling 

 315-682-5795 on 

Fridays after 11 a.m. 
 



EASTER FLOWER DONATION FORM 

 
To dedicate flowers for Easter, please return this form to the Parish Office 

by Palm Sunday, April 2. Donations by check should be made payable to 

the Christ Church Flower Fund.  Thank you! 
 
 

Your Name (PLEASE PRINT)   
 

 

Flowers in memory of (PLEASE PRINT)    

  

  
 

or 
 

Flowers in thanksgiving for (PLEASE PRINT)   
  

  

 
+++ 

 

 

EASTER MUSIC DONATION FORM 

 
To dedicate music for Easter, please return this form to the Parish Office 

by Palm Sunday, April 2.  Donations by check should be made payable 

to the Christ Church Music Fund.  Thank you! 
 
 

Your Name (PLEASE PRINT)   

 

Music in memory of (PLEASE PRINT)    
  

  
 

or 
 

Music in thanksgiving for (PLEASE PRINT)    
  

  
 

  



Have some news? Let us know! 
A church is not a building, it’s a community! Christ Church is a loving, joyful community 

that loves to eat together, worship together, and share our lives and calls from God in Jesus 

Christ together. For the past two years, our community has been spiritually together but, too 

often, physically apart. We took a break (for very good reasons!) from doing those things that 

pull our lives together: from sitting down with each other on First Fridays to Coffee Hour 

after church. In some ways, we’ve lost touch with the lives of one another. 

 

Thankfully, we’ve got the Holy Spirit bringing us together, and this very newsletter can help! 

Is there some exciting news you have? Do you have any thanksgivings to raise up? Do you 

have a story about how you’ve seen God in the world recently? Send them to the newsletter! 

In this “new world” of live streaming and online church, this tried and true newsletter is 

another great way to connect! 
 

 
 

Keeping Our Christ Church Family Connected 
 

Good News 

Please continue to share your good news!  We often share our prayer requests and concerns 

but sometimes forget to let others celebrate with us.  Please feel free to share news of awards, 

births, school and community plays or musicals in which Christ Church people are 

participating, articles from the paper which feature Christ Church people, sports team 

successes, and other happy events.  You can share items in our Christ Church Manlius 

Parishioners Facebook group, send items to the office to be shared in the newsletter, or pin 

them up on our Good News bulletin board in Crosby Hall.   
 

 
 

Join us on Facebook! 
 

Our Facebook page has reminders of parish events, links to the video services, and shared 

posts from other Episcopal organization (the diocese of CNY, the national 

Church, etc.) among other things.   

https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/ 

 

Our Facebook group “Christ Church Manlius Parishioners” is a place for 

us to “gather” and share information that may not fit into the bulletin or newsletters.   

 

  

https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/


Christ Church Outreach Programs 
 

Christ Church’s Outreach Committee helps us connect with several community organizations 

so that parishioners can donate time, talent, money, or products to those who need them.  

Short-term drives will be announced in the bulletin and newsletter, and in church.  The 

following are long-term drives that will be ongoing for the foreseeable future.   

 

For a complete list of organizations we partner with, please visit christchurchmanlius.org and 

click on How to Help.   
 

 

 

Donations Collected at Christ Church 
 

FM FOOD PANTRY 

Donations to the FM Food Pantry is once again 

accepting donations of non-perishable goods.  You can 

also help by spreading the word about their services.   

 

The FM Food Pantry is available to anyone in our community needing food assistance. With 

food, gas and other prices continuing to increase, more and more households in the FM 

community are trying to make ends meet. We are a community resource -- please don't 

hesitate to contact us! Receiving help with food enables a household to spend limited funds 

on other essentials. This may be particularly true in the upcoming summer months when 

families with school age children are not receiving school meals -- the pantry is here to help! 

We also provide our families with non-food items such as paper products, cleaning supplies, 

and toiletries and can refer them to other helpful resources. The FM Food Pantry is a 

friendly, welcoming, and supportive place! If you or someone you know needs food 

assistance, here's what you need to know about the FM Food Pantry:  

• Hours: Tuesdays and Wednesdays 10am-2pm and 5:30-7pm 

• Location: 122 E. Seneca St. in Manlius (behind Pavone's Pizza) 

• Contact & Info: 315-682-3688,  

• fmfoodpantrycny@gmail.com, fmfoodpantry.org 

 

POMPEY LIONS CLUB 

There is a collection box in Crosby Hall to donate old glasses and hearing aids.   
 

WE RISE ABOVE THE STREETS 

We continue collecting travel size toiletries for We Rise Above the 

Streets. Please leave your donations in the designated basket in the 

narthex. You may also continue to make financial contributions thru 

PayPal: Weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com or sending a check to We 

Rise Above the Streets, 404 Oak Street, Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 

13203.   
 

 

mailto:fmfoodpantrycny@gmail.com
http://fmfoodpantry.org/


Volunteer Opportunities 
For more information about any of the following, please contact the organization below. 
 

WE RISE ABOVE THE STREETS seeks people to help serve on Sandwich Saturdays.  

Sign up by calling 35-491-7164.   
 

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) seeks drivers and dispatchers to help people get to 

appointments.  Please call 315-637-8158 for more information.   
 

 

CLEAR PATH FOR VETERANS seeks people to raise puppies for 

their service dog program.  Contact Melissa Spicer at 

melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call Casey Eberhardt, Puppy 

Development Coordinator at 315-687-3300. Applications are available 

online at Clearpathforvets.com.    
 

 

MATTHEW 25 FARM seeks volunteers at their farms in Tully and Lafayette.  Their 

mission is to provide fresh produce for local food 

shelves and other food distribution.  An easy way 

to donate is to give the proceeds from your 

returnable bottles and cans and there is now an 

account for the Matthew 25 Farm at FM 

Returnables on West Seneca St.  For more 

information about the farm and how to volunteer, 

go to www.matthew25farm.com 

 

 

Announcements and Reminders 
 

The Rector’s Discretionary Fund is a special account that is financed by the loose cash 

offering gathered one Sunday each month and by additional donations from parishioners and 

others.  At Christ Church the loose plate offering from the first Sunday of each month is 

designated for the Rector’s Discretionary Fund.  Many churches also include a line item in 

the budget.  The purpose of the Rector’s Discretionary Fund is described in the Episcopal 

Church Canons as “to be applied to such pious and charitable uses as the Rector or Priest-

in-Charge shall determine.”  Money from this fund is used to assist those in financial need, 

to support ministry, and to contribute to the work of the wider Church.   

 

Delta Sonic Gift Certificates 
 

We have Delta Sonic gift certificates available for purchase in the 

church office.  The $12. car wash certificate ($18.35 value) provides 

a Super Kiss Wash with complimentary second wash within 5 days. 

 

 
 

mailto:melissa@clearpathforvets.com
http://www.matthew25farm.com/


Christ Church tee shirts are available for sale at coffee hour 

and in the office.  They come in sizes S, M, L, and XL for 

$10 and 2XL for $12. 
 

Christ Church now has aprons as well!  One size fits all and 

are available for $20. 

 

 
 

Donate by Credit Card 
 

For members who would prefer to make pledge payments or other donations via credit card, 

that option is now available.  Because of the concerted efforts of our Treasurer, Anne Whyte, 

anyone choosing this option can access the Hosted Payment Page by going to the church 

website:  www.christchurchmanlius.org and pressing the Donate button at the bottom of the 

page.  The payment page will have a dropdown list with 7 options including Pledge 2022.  

These donations will be credited on your quarterly statements just like donations given by 

check or cash.  The processing fee charged by your credit card will be added to your 

donation. 
 

Of course, those of you who would like to continue to donate via personal check or through 

Online Banking using Bill Pay may do so.  The Finance Committee hopes that one of these 

three options will be accessible to everyone, especially during this time of social distancing.  

Any questions can be addressed to Peter Winkler, Financial Secretary, or Anne Whyte, 

Treasurer.  Thank you! 

 

 

http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/


Christ Church Calendar March 2023 
 

26 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Book Group 4:00 pm Zoom  
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

27 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal 

 

28 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 

1 
 

 
 

2 
 

No Rector’s Office Hours 
today 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
  

3 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 p.m. 
 

4 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

5 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Book Group 4:00 pm Zoom  
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

6 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 

 

7 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 
 

8 
 

Afternoon Book Group 
3:30-5:00 p.m.  

 

9 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  2-4 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 

10 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 p.m. 
 

11 
 

Folksmarch Registration 9 
am-12 pm – PH  

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

12 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Folksmarch Registration 1-3 

pm – PH  
Book Group 4:00 pm Zoom  
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

13 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal 

 

14 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 

15 
 
 

16 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  2-4 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
ABC House Board Mtg. – CR 

7 p.m. 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 

17 
 

Office Closed on Fridays  
Newsletter Deadline 
Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 p.m. 
 

18 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

19 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Book Group 4:00 pm Zoom  
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

20 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal 

 

 

21 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 
 

22 
 

 

23 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  2-4 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Outreach Meeting 7:00 – CR  
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  

24 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 p.m. 
 
 

25 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

26 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Book Group 4:00 pm Zoom  
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

27 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal 

 
 

28 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
Vestry – CR 7 pm 
 

29 
 
 

30 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  2-4 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 

31 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 p.m. 
 
 

1 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH  

 

 
  



CHANCEL SCHEDULE –March 2023 
Date & Lessons 

8:00 
Chalice 

10:15 
Lector 

10:15 
Prayers 

10:15 
Chalice or Officiant 

10:15 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15 
Ushers/Greeters 

March 05, 2nd Sun. in Lent 
Genesis 12:1-4a 
Psalm 121 
Romans 4:1-5, 13-17 
John 3:1-17/ 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Doug Allen 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Brian Hebert (+) 

 
Suzanne Ball 
John or Connor Ball 

March 12, 3rd Sun. in Lent 
Exodus 17:1-7 
Psalm 95 
Romans 5:1-11 
John 4:5-42 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Craig Byrum 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
John Henry Davies 
(+) 

 
Carol Recker-
Hughes 
Jeff Amack 

March 19, 4th Sun. in Lent 
1 Samuel 16:1-13 
Psalm 23 
Ephesians 5:8-14 
John 9:1-41 

 
Carmen Denny 

 
Mollie Mills 

 
Candy Willhite 

 
Jean Regan 

 
Addie Davies (+) 

 
Anne Whyte 
Travis Newton 

March 26, 5th Sun. in Lent 
Ezekiel 37:1-14 
Psalm 130 
Romans 8:6-11 
John 11:1-45 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
Sandy Hesler 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Doug Allen 

 
Connor Ball (+) 

 
Deb Tifft 
Jim Tifft 

 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 

to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795. 

  



 

MINISTRIES SCHEDULES MARCH 2023 

 

Ministry 3/5 3/12 3/19 3/26 4/2 

Counters Chris Denny and 

Jim Hughes  

David Hughes and 

Jeff Amack 

Kathy Byrum and 

Lori Gibson  

Laurel Mulvihill 

and Craig Byrum 

Travis Newton and 

Susan Hebert 

Altar Guild Linda Albanese 

and Melissa Spicer 

Amy Trail and 

Marjorie Torelli 

Suzanne Ball and 

Susan Orr 

Suzanne Mitchell 

and Melissa Spicer 

Deirdre Popp and 

Suzanne Ball 

Coffee Hour 8:00 

 

Marjorie Torelli Stu Eddy Volunteer Needed Peter Winkler Marge Edwards 

Coffee Hour 10:15 Kate Armstrong Laurel Mulvihill Jeff Koehne and 

Nathalie Hiemstra 

Bill and Hollie 

Snyder 

Seth and Gretchen 

Jolly 

 

Altar Guild work day:  Saturday, March 25, 9 a.m. for brass polishing. 

 

 

The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 

Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 

Thursday 7:45-9:45 pm         

Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 

  



 
 

March Celebrations 

Birthdays 

 

Jonathan Brodock March 1 

Nick Albanese March 2 
Rebecca Russell March 3 

Zach Schuster March 3 
Kevin Walters March 4 

Baden Holder March 11 

Travis Newton March 16 
John Davies March 19 

Bill Dawson March 21 
Joan Randall March 29 

Lori Gibson March 30 
Kim Jeffery March 30 

Helene Hannon March 31 
 

 

Anniversaries 

 

Danielle and Mike Medbury March 10 

Julie and David Holder March 12 

Jeanne and Tom Kaufmann March 17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 

 

Christ Church  

407 East Seneca Street 

Manlius, NY  13104  

 

Change Service Requested 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 
There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 

The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

Links for weekly sermons are posted on the church website and Facebook page and emailed to 

parishioners.  

 

___________________________________ 

 

Rector:  Reverend Tim Hannon 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795 

E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Deirdre Popp 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795  

Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 

                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  

                          Friday closed 

Email:  

church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 

The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, March 17. 

 

The next issue will cover the 

month of April. 
Please send articles to 

newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org

